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FROM THE PRINCIPAL … 
Improving Culture, Equity & Excellence through Immersive Learning 

Last week, students from Years 3 – 10 and a 

number of our staff travelled south of the    

border to visit and learn about the Brewarrina 

Fish Traps. The creation of the fish traps, and 

the Aboriginal Lore governing their 

use, helped shape the spiritual, political,    

social, ceremonial, and trade relationships 

between Aboriginal groups from across the 

greater landscape. The traps, which are    

approximately 40,000 years old, were an    

important site of food production, work, trade 

and consumption. 

In addition to learning about the fish traps, we also got the opportunity to speak to    

traditional owners and gain an insight into the unique perspectives, values and        

practices of their community, which enriches our broader cultural understanding.  

While this trip provided multiple opportunities for learning across a number of             

curriculum areas, it highlighted the importance of not only understanding ancient       

cultures, and also the importance every individual has in building a positive culture, 

whether it be in our community, family or school. 

Johan Huizinga once said, “If we are to preserve culture, we must continue to    

create it.” Creating and maintaining a positive school culture plays a crucial role in 

shaping our children's experiences and learning outcomes. Under our Equity and      

Excellence lens: 

 Research shows that a positive school culture is correlated with educational 

achievement.  When students feel safe and supported in their learning             

environment, they are better able to focus on their studies and perform well       

academically. 

 A positive school culture contributes significantly to student wellbeing and      

engagement.  When students feel valued, respected and supported by their 

peers and teachers, they are more likely to be motivated to learn and participate 

actively in school activities. 

 A positive school culture helps to foster healthy social and emotional inclusion.    

It promotes empathy, kindness, and positive relationships among students and 

between students and teachers.  These skills are essential for success in both 

school and in life. 

Research also tells us that parents are more likely to be involved and engaged in their 

children’s education when they perceive the school culture positively.   

Strong partnerships between parents and schools can enhance student outcomes and 

create a sense of community. 

 

This week, I have undertaken a speed-dating process with our staff where they have 

been encouraged to discuss and give feedback on their perception of our current 

school culture openly and honestly.  I would like to extend the invitation to parents to do 

the same.  I will be away from school next week on long-service leave, however I invite 

you to contact the school and make an appointment to have a 20-minute Pulse Check 

discussion with me on either Thursday, 23rd or Friday 24th May should you wish to do 

so.  Appointment times will be from 8:30am – 4:00pm.   

I look forward to having the opportunity to have conversations with you about how we 

can improve our school for the betterment of our students. 

“A good discussion increases the dimensions of everyone who takes part.” 

 

I look forward to catching up with you in Week 6 if you can make it! 

Kind regards 

 
 
 



TERM 2 
Week 5 
Monday - May 13 
Book Fair Starts 
Support Officer Visit 
Parade 2:30pm 
 
Tuesday - May 14 
Book Fair 3pm to 4pm 
Year 3-4 Library 
 
Wednesday - May 15 
Tuckshop - Sushi 
Year 6-10 Careers Day 
Book Fair 3pm to 4pm 
 
Thursday - May 16 
Book Fair 3pm to 4pm 
Luau Free Dress Day 
 
Friday - May 17 
P-2 Library 
Last Day Book Fair  

Week 6 
Monday - May 20 
Chappy Day 
Support Officer Visit 
Parade 2:30pm 
 
Tuesday - May 21 
Year 3-4 Library 
 
Wednesday - May 22 
Tuckshop - Sushi 
 
Thursday - May 23 
 
 
Friday - May 24 
P-2 Library 

 

 
 
 
 

PBL FOCUS’ 
I am an                       

ACTIVE LEARNER 
when I am … 

 

Safe,  
Responsible,  

Respectful 

Wk 
5 

Speak       
respectfully.  

SPORTING SCHOOLS 
This Term the students are doing Athletics  

PLEASE DON’T FORGET  

Your water bottle and hat      
Sporting Schools is on Monday 

3pm to 4:15pm.    
Please make sure your child/ren know 

how they are getting home. 



 



 
 

PREP-2 NEWS 
Maths - Partitioning 
Spelling - Chalk pens  

Science - Animal Habitats 
English - Alliterations 



 

P-2 NEWS 
Practising for the ‘Flipside Circus’ 

 



 

YEAR 3-4 NEWS 
Flipside Circus acrobats, Brewarrina Fish Traps, making natural paints, Indigenous art & crafts with Mrs Jarratt 



5/6 Dazzler  
Over the past two weeks we have been very lucky to experience new things. We have had the opportunity to 

learn new skills with the circus. We learnt to hula hoop, juggle, and do acrobatics! We also got to go on an 

adventure to Brewarrina (which we learnt means ‘tall trees’) and learn about the fish traps.  

In English, we have been writing persuasive texts to convince people to buy funny, silly gadgets. We have 

also been practicing our public speaking by presenting our work to the class. 

In Maths, Year 5 have been working on identifying factors and multiples of a given number. Year 6 have been 

learning about the order of operations (BODMAS). 

In HASS we been learning about how new laws are introduced 

and we even got a chance to role play being in parliament! 

In Science, we have had fun exploring our solar system and 

learning about celestial bodies. 

Written by 5/6  



 
 
 
 
 
 

 

Congratulations 
Georgia on your 
selection to the 

U12 Balonne 
Soccer Trials  

Team and well 
done to Esther  

- Shadow  
Player . 
Science,       

English, Flipside 
Circus, 

Brewarrina trip 

Flipside Circus 

Brewarrina Fish Traps 

Brewarrina Museum  



COMMUNITY NOTICES 

At the Court Sports Building. Class tailored 

for adults/teens but kids under 10 welcome 

with a parent/supervising adult present. 

BYO gloves if you've got them or shared 

gloves available. Hope to see you there!  


